

November 20, 2019

Town of Kingsville Attention: Nelson Santos, Mayor 2021 Division Road North Kingsville Ontario N9Y 2Y9

Dear Mayor Santos,

Re: Local Health Care Services - Support for the Resolution from the Town of Kingsville

On November 6, 2019, Essex County Council met for their Regular Council Meeting at which they considered a letter and resolution from the Town of Kingsville regarding local health care services (attached hereto). As a result, the Council of the County of Essex resolved the following:

207-2019

Moved By: Gord Queen

Seconded by: Nelson Santos

That Essex County Council supports the resolution from the Town of Kingsville Council regarding Local Health Care Services. – **Carried**

The County of Essex recognizes the importance of adequate health care resources in our community and across the province. Further, the County of Essex emphasizes that it is imperative that appropriate, fulsome health care services continue to be available for the preservation of health and wellbeing of our population.

Should you require clarification or if you would like to further discuss the matter presented, please contact this office at your convenience.

Regards,

Gary McNamara

Warden, County of Essex

Encl: Town of Kingsville Letter/Resolution

CC:

• The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario doug.ford@pc.ola.org

Jennifer Astrologo – Town of Kingsville <u>jastologo@kingsville.ca</u>